
March 2. 2025 

Subject: Need for Safety and Order at Community Meetings 

Hello 

I am writing to you not only as a concerned resident but also as an elderly woman who has 
attended our community meetings for many years. Lately, these meetings have become 
frightening and unsafe due to the disruptive presence of protestors. Their yelling, name-
calling, and racial slurs has made it difficult for me and many others to feel safe, both during 
the meetings and when it is time to go home. 

Community meetings should be a safe space for everyone, especially seniors like myself, to 
voice our concerns and stay informed. Unfortunately, the hostile environment created by 
these protestors has turned what used to be a positive and productive experience into 
something I now dread. 

I respectfully ask for your leadership in demanding that these disruptions stop immediately. 
We need stronger enforcement of rules and possibly security measures to ensure that 
everyone feels safe to attend and participate without fear. 

As a long-time member of this community, I am hopeful that you will take swift action to 
restore order and make our meetings welcoming to all once again. Thank you for your 
attention and care. 

Please protect us. 

Thank you. 

Lonnie Brown


